Charleston Lake Association

Annual General Meeting

Trinity Anglican Church – Saturday, July 11, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 9:33AM by Bill Hallam.
1. Opening Words – Bill Hallam

Bill thanked everyone in attendance for coming.

He announced that this year marks the 125th anniversary of CLA.

2. Welcome guests – Bill Hallam

Gord Brown – MP Leeds - Grenville

Herb Scott – Mayor Athens Township

Roger Kelsey – Roger Kelsey Insurance


Joe Baptista – Mayor Leeds & the 1000 Islands


Mark Green – Health Unit

Liz Huff – Leeds & 1000 Islands

Marnie & Don Ross - TIWLT

Steve Page – Friends of CL Park
3. Presidents Remarks – Bill Hallam

Bill read a quote from our management plan and indicated that the combined efforts of several organizations over the past few years have taken approximately 900 acres of land on and around Charleston Lake out of development.
4. VIP’s –a few words were conveyed by Joe Baptista, Gord Brown and Herb Scott.
5. Mark Green from the Health Unit Presentation onsite Sewage Systems.
The following topics were covered in Mark’s presentation:
1. Legislation history

2. Review of different classes of Septic Systems

a. Earth Pit Privy

b. Greywater systems

c. Cesspool

d. Leaching bed system

e. Holding tank

3. Discussion on methods of testing your tank to determine pumping need.

Daragh Mansworth presented Mark with a basket of Nature Clean Products.
6. Approval of 2014 AGM Minutes – Wayne Gill

Wayne Gill gave a brief account of last years AGM meeting held at the Trinity Anglican Church, Wayne Gill made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2014 AGM, and this was seconded by John Swift. The motion was passes with no exceptions.

7. Financial Update – Wayne Gill

A combined CLA and CLEA financial statement for 2014 was published in the summer newsletter. Wayne reviewed the overall results and no questions were asked.
Wayne Gill made a motion to have the financial report approved. The motion was seconded by John Swift. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
8. Introduction of the CLA and CLEA Directors – Bill Hallam
Bill introduced all CLA & CLEA directors who were present.
Bill welcomed new directors for CLEA Brian Hollingsworth and Roy Angelow.
9. CLA Directors reports:

Dwayne Struthers
Fishing – in 2008 broad scale monitoring was completed and again in 2014. The lake has been deemed as a Lake Trout lake and as such much of the statistics will be in that area. The results show an increase in lake trout of 9%.
The results of the Loon survey were reviewed and it appears the population on the lake is lower.

There have been sightings of Perigron Falcons in the area and will be a pleasant welcome after all the work that was done.

Robbie Gibson

We are testing new solar lights on several of the shoal markers.

We are using the donation from Leeds and 1000 Islands to fund this activity.
Julia Woito

This year we are conducting 3 camps for the youth on the lake and each has an element of swimming lessons available.

Registrations are almost full.

On Aug. 2nd our BBQ and Regatta will take place at the Sand Bay park.
Hartley Nichol

Water quality testing is underway by Reg Genge from Ontario Lake Assessments.


The lake continues to show improvement in water quality.


Rocci Pagnello


The use of fish diaries to gather information was discussed.


CLA will be sponsoring students to attend the Ontario Nature Youth Summit.

Pierre Menard

The annual Doug Hale Memorial Golf tournament will take place on August 8th at


The Charleston main dock is in disrepair.

Pierre will be meeting with representatives from MNR to discuss plans for repairs going forward. They have committed $500 in assistance to get some of the minor repairs completed this year.


Wayne Ashford
Wayne talked about the golf tournament that he co-chairs with Pierre and talked about the 9 hole format that seems to be appealing.
He also talked about the various events planned at the Provincial Park.


Daragh Mansworth


We get 2000 hits a month on our website. Poop talk video is now on our site.

Brian Hollingsworth

Brian is just completing his first year with CLEA and is responsible for the Healthy Shoreline Challenge.
Brian attended the Lake Links workshop where Lake Management Plans were discussed. CLA is very well respected in this area by the lake community.

He also attended the workshop on invasive species and he gave some insight into the challenges we have ahead of us.


Mary Mansworth


Mary invited those present to submit stories for the newsletter. 

Roy Angelow

Roy is working with the two townships in the area of the Planning and Approval Process. He indicated that progress is being made in developing a good relationship with those groups.
10. Questions from the floor – Bill Hallam
Marnie and Don Ross from the 1000 Islands Watershed Land Trust  presented some information on the Old Baldy/Indian Head Land Conservancy Project.

They thanked CLA/CLEA for our help.

Phase 1 was completed and land taken over by Nature Conservancy of Canada.

Phase 2 is in progress to acquire a small parcel of land being held. The goal is to raise $48,000 to complete this final stage of the project. 
Ed raised a question about the value placed on the property. The Ross’ indicated the name of the appraisal company that had to be used and will provide the name and necessary documents used to arrive at the value. 
A question was asked if the area around Sally’s Hole could be considered as an area for conservation. 
11. Election of CLA Directors – Wayne Gill
The CLA Board of Directors consists of 8 elected Directors each of whom is elected for a two year term. Last year Bill Hallam, Wayne Gill, Wayne Ashford, and Robbie Gibson, were elected and will be completing the last year of their two year term. 

The following 3 directors have agreed to stand for re-election this year, Julia Woito, Hartley Nichol, and Dwayne Struthers. Pierre Menard has agreed to stand for election as a CLA director taking the position vacated by Daragh Mansworth who will remain on as a director of CLEA. 
     There were no other nominations from the floor. Nominations were declared closed.
Wayne Gill made a motion that these 4 directors be elected to a two year term as CLA directors.

The motion was seconded by Ed Ristan and was passed without exception.
12. Shoreline Challenge Program and Winners – Brian Hollingsworth
The winners were presented with framed prints of a scene on the lake.

Category A – Greg Cary & Alison Tutak
Category B – Bill & Frankie Crosby
13.Announcements

a. Regatta / BBQ 
b. Golf Tournament 
c. Canoe Raffle- available at the desk or at the office.
Bill thanked Katherine DeSousa for making the signs advertising the AGM and presented her with a basket of Nature Clean Products.
On a motion by Bill Hallam which was seconded by Wayne Gill the meeting was adjourned at 11:36am.

Wayne Gill

Secretary Treasurer CLA / CLEA
